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VILLAGE HALL HAPPENINGS 
COMMISSION CHANGES The public is encouraged to attend 

all Board & Commission meetings. 

REGULAR MEETINGS 
OF THE VILLAGE BOARD 
2nd and 4th Monday of every Month 
7:30 P.M.— Village Hall 
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE 
1st and 3rd Monday Qf every Month 
7:30 P.M. - Village Hall 
PLAN COMMISSION 
1st and 3rd Tuesday of every Month 
8.00 P.M. - Village Hall 
BOARD OF FIRE 
AND POLICE COMMISSIONERS 
3rd Thursday of every Month 
8:00 P.M. — Village Hall 
POLICE PENSION BOARD 
Bi-Monthly beginning in January 
2nd Monday, 
8.00 P.M. — Village Hall 
FINANCE COMMISSION 
1st and 3rd Wednesday 
of every Month 
7:30 P.M. — Village Hall 
OLD TOWN COMMISSION 
2nd Wednesday of every Month 
8:00 P.M. — Village Hall 
LIBRARY BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
2nd and 4th Wednesday 
of every Month 
7:30 P.M. — Village Hall 

THE DEADLINE 
FOR THE FEBRUARY ISSUE 

IS JANUARY 25 

VILLAGE ALMANAC 
Is published bi-monthly by 

The Public Relations 
Committee of the 

Village of Bloomingdale. 
Editor, 

Mary Ellen Johnson - 351-1503 
Production Assistants, 

Lynne Denemark 
Thomas MIodoch 

Address all correspondence to: 
Village of Bloomingdale 

Public Relations Committee 
201 S. Bloomingdale Road 

Bloomingdale, IL 60108 
Phone: 893-7000 

The follow/ing appointments have 
been made to the various commis­
sions due to resignations in the past 
few months. Richard G. Rudolph and 
Edward W. Walendy were appointed 
to the Finance Commission (former­
ly the Capital Improvements Com­
mission). The Plan Commission 
gained two new members - Barney 
Pelant and Ray Burke. At the same 
time, both Pelant and Burke were 
also appointed to the Zoning Board 
of Appeals. Resigning members of 
the various commissions received 
certificates of appreciation for their 
time and effort donated from the Vil­
lage Board. 

The Old Town Commission has a 
new chairperson. Joanne Hildt, 
member since October, 1980 took 
over the position when Donna Tenu-
to resigned. Donna served on that 
Commission for over three and a half 
years as a member and chairperson. 

SPRINGBROOK 
DRAINAGE 

IMPROVEMENT 

The Board of Local Improvements, 
on Monday, November 9th, con­
ducted a Public Hearing for the 
Springbrook Drainage Improvement 
which is also known as Special As­
sessment #8. This improvement is 
to benefit an area north of Country 
Club Estates and northeast towards 
Warnimont's Hardware on Lake 
Street. The improvement, which will 
provide for improved storm drainage, 
is intended to allow for commercial 
use in this area. Although the total 
cost is estimated at $1,079,500.00, 
the exact figures to be assessed 
against those in the "benefit area" 
will not be known for a few more 
weeks until the Assessment Roll is 
completed by the appointed Com­
missioners of Assessment. 

As a gesture of gratitude for her 
contributions, the Village Board 
passed a resolution honoring Tenuto 
and presented her with a memorial 
picture. 

Two other chairpersons have also 
resigned recently. Scott Burritt 
served as chairman of the Finance 
Commission and Crawford Carpen­
ter served as chairman for both the 
Plan Commission and the Zoning 
Board of Appeals. Resolutions of 
appreciation were passed by the Vil­
lage Board honoring both men and 
each received a plaque commemor­
ating his contributions. 

Dennis Paprocki, member since 
April, 1981 took over the chairman­
ship of the Finance Commission. 
Sebastian Puccio, an active member 
of both the Plan Commission and 
the Zoning Board of Appeals since 
1977 now heads both of these. 

Samuel J. Teni'to 
VILLAGE PRESifJENT 

Marie F. Tayfel 
VILLAGE CLERK 
Robert F. Reeves 
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Finance & Budget 
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Several Bloomingdale area busi-
nesspersons are now going through 
the process of organizing a Chamber 
of Commerce for the Village in order 
to provide "a vehicle for business to 
communicate their needs to the 
community." 

The work being done now is the 
very natural continuation of the work 
that has been done for the last six 
years by the Bloomingdale Econo­
mic Development Commission 
(EDC). Gene Abbott, president of the 
EDC and of Abbott and Associates, 
Inc. in Bloomingdale, is spearhead­
ing the drive to form the Chamber of 
Commerce. 

The first meeting to discuss the pro­
posal was held at Indian Lakes in 
late October, with about 40 people 
attending. On Thursday night, No­
vember 19, the second meeting was 
held at the Village Hall in order to 
elect a Board of Directors. 

Paul Conarty, attorney-at-law, ex­
plained to the approximately ten 
people that attended this meeting, 
that because of the low turnout, the 
best course of action was to elect a 
temporary Board (for terms to last 
one year) in order to get the ball 
rolling. Those present voted to elect 
the nine present members of the 
EDC, as well as five other interested 
businesspersons to serve on the 14-
member Board of Directors. 

Those elected to serve from the EDC 
were: Gene Abbott; Warren Ander­
son, Urban Investment & Develop­
ment Co., Chicago; John Best, Amer­
ican Heritage S&L, Bloomingdale; 
Dominic Casalina, West Central De­
velopment Co., Bloomingdale; Paul 
Conarty; Tom Fitzgerald, Kirkby, 
Fitzgerald, Rynell & Floyd, Bloom­
ingdale; Paul Paoletti, Blooming­
dale; Al Radcliffe, Bloomingdale 
State Bank; and, Tim Wickstrom, 
Wickstrom Chevrolet, Roselle. 

The five other members of the first 
Bloomingdale Chamber of Com­
merce Board of Directors are: Wally 
Giels, Econ-o-Mart, Bloomingdale; 

Bill DeJonge, Zaies in Stratford 
Square; Bill Stringfellow, Genesis, 
Inc., Bloomingdale; Mari Lynn 
Geving, Phone Center Store at Strat­
ford Square; and, IVIike Mangle, Gin-
giss Formal Wear at Stratford 
Square. 

The proposed Chamber of Com­
merce will be based on the plan al­
ready put into effect in Barrington. 
The Chamber of Commerce will act 
as "the Voice of Business" for busi­
ness and professional firms in the 
area. The Barrington plan calls for at 
least four divisions of the Chamber: 
Economic Development Division 
(which will mean that the EDC will 
now become a division of the Cham­
ber); the Civic Affairs Division; the 
Legislative Affairs Division; and the 
Organizational Development Divi­
sion. 

The EDC has already started the ball 
rolling, so to speak, with the develop­
ment of a magazine to promote the 
Village of Bloomingdale and to ex­
plain the past and to project into the 
future of the Village. Put together by 
Profile Publications, the magazine 
will be a four-color, professional-
looking publication with advertise­
ments by many of the merchants in 
the Bloomingdale area. The maga­
zine will be available around the first 
of the year. 

Membership in the Chamber of Com­
merce is already up to about twenty 
people. Annual membership dues 
has been set at $50. 

The new Board of Directors met for 
their first formal meeting on Decem­
ber 4. The next meeting of the Cham­
ber of Commerce will be held on 
December 18. If you are interested in 
participating in this new and vital 
undertaking, contact either Gene 
Abbott (at 894-7575) or Tom Fitzger­
ald (at 893-8300). 

Bloomingdale needs your support 
and this is a very important way for 
you to become involved. 

PHOWES FOR 
SPEECH AMD HEARING 

DiVlPAIRED 

Telephone equipment, designed to 
make it easier for residents of 
Bloomingdale who have hearing or 
speech impairments to place emer­
gency telephone calls, has been 
placed at the Bloomingdale Police 
Department by the Illinois Depart­
ment of Public Health. 

According to Commander Shilora 
Larson, the equipment — a teletype­
writer (TTY) — will make it possible 
for those who cannot use the ordi­
nary telephone to call for help when 
they need police, fire-fighting, medi­
cal or ambulance assistance. "In or­
der to have access to the TTY receiv­
ing unit, a handicapped person must 
install a home unit for sending and 
receiving messages," she explained. 

"We anticipate," she said, "that, 
with the installation of the TTY 
equipment, nearly all households 
where there are handicapped per­
sons will install home units during 
the next two or three years." 

William L. Kempiners, director of the 
Illinois Department of Public Health, 
said that the Bloomingdale Police 
Department unit is one of 297 TTYs 
that are being distributed by the 
state health department to local 
public safety answering points 
throughout the state. "TTYs have 
been installed in 95 of the state's 
102 county sheriff's offices," he 
said, "and the remaining 202 units 
will be installed in other public safe­
ty agencies which have a represen­
tative population of 10,000 or more." 

Kempiners said the units have been 
purchased through two state grants 
to local governments, totaling 
$170,000, for the purchase of such 
equipment. 



PUBLIC WORKS... Efficient and Economic 

The Public Works Department of the 
Village of Bloomingdale handles a 
tremendous amount of work for a 
mere 16 men and one secretary. 
From street, curb, sidewalk and ba­
sin repairs to snow removal to clean­
ing and grading ditches, their re­
sponsibilities are numerous. The 
Department maintains storm and 
sanitary sewers, municipal build­
ings and properties, as well as street 
and traffic signs. In addition to these 
ongoing duties. Public Works also 
handles 75 to 100 citizen complaints 
per month involving service calls 
such as repairing pot holes, clogged 
sewers, water meters and replacing 
signs. These complaints are usually 
taken by Shirley Olszewski, the De­
partment secretary who logs them, 
sets up the service calls and does all 
other paperwork for the department. 

On Saturday, November 14,1981, the 
Public Works Dept. hosted an Open 
House at the Public Works Garage 
for Village officials and employees. 
In addition to a tour of the various 
areas of the garage and some expla­
nations of equipment, a number of 
very interesting facts were brought 
out. 

The Public Works Dept. flanked by Bob 
Mundo on the left and Mayor Tenuto on the 
right. 

The Public Works Department has 
succeeded in making itself as nearly 
self-sufficient as possible. There are 
now two full-time mechanics on 
staff. The department can handle 
everything from re-bulding entire 
motors and transmissions to doing 
body repairs and painting. They pre­
sently maintain all Village vehicles 
including all the Police Department 
cars. 

The Public Works Department takes 
tremendous care of all their equip­
ment whether it be as expensive as 
one of the seven snow removal vehi­
cles or as simple as a set of 
wrenches. 

According to Bob Mundo, Director 
of Public Works, there is rarely loss 
or damage occurring to equipment. 
The department has a 3M sign ma­
chine so traffic and street signs can 
be made in the department. Mundo 
comments the department tries to 
do as much work as possible in-
house so as to keep the expenses 
down. 

FROM THE DESK OF 
ROBERT MUNDO 

Since this opportunity has 
been afforded the Public 
Works Department to ex­
plain a little to the residents 
just what we're all about, 
I'd like to use the Almanac 
to publicly thank a few peo­
ple. 

Mayor Sam Tenuto, both as 
a past Trustee and as Mayor 
has been very supportive of 
my department in helping us 
acquire needed equipment 
and always very apprecia­
tive of our efforts to be as 
effective as possible. Bob 
Reeves, Village Administra­
tor was very instrumental in 
helping us set up the Five 
Year Plan through which we 
evaluate, keep operative and 
replace our equipment be­
fore the items become totally 
inoperable. His cooperation 
with us has always been 
100%. And we thank the Vil­
lage Board for being recep­
tive to our needs and con­
sistently doing their best to 
keep us at peak efficiency. 
Without these people we 
couldn't be where we are 
today. 

Mundo is especially proud of his 
men and their work. "In my opinion, 
we now have the best crew Bloom­
ingdale has ever had. I would com­
pare our men with any Public Works 
Department in the County. I am often 
being complimented for 'a job well 
done,' but I'm not the person who 
deserves the thanks. The men in 
Public Works are dedicated, hard 
working and take pride in everything 
they do. They make me look good 
and I sincerely thank them for that." 
"Dedication" means working over­
time when needed, being on call 24 
hours a day, 365 days a year and 
even sometimes spending two days 
straight at work to keep up with a 
heavy snowstorm. 

H 

Bob Maguire explains water meters and 
various equipment at Open House. 

There is minimum turnover of em­
ployees in Public Works which is a 
real plus when it comes to trouble­
shooting and handling problems be­
fore they become major. The more 
familiar the men are with trouble 
spots within the Village the more 
quickly potential problems are han­
dled. 

' i l l 

"The Biggie", 9 tons of snow plow. 



PUBLIC WORKS- SAVE MONEY, EAT RIGHT AND SUPPORT YOUR LOCAL P.T.O. 

There are four divisions v\/ithin the 
department: 

• The Street Department headed by 
Geno Woehrle, who has been with 
the Village since 1974. Geno is 
also in charge of the Public Works 
Garage. 

• The Water Department headed by 
Bob Maguire, an employee since 
1976. 

• The Vehicle Maintenance Depart­
ment headed by Rich Meyer, an 
employee since 1978. 

• The Sewer Department headed by 
Jim Pluess who has been with 
Public Works since 1974. Jim is in 
charge of all Treatment Plant fa­
cilities. 

Although each of these divisions 
have specific responsibilities, there 
is a great deal of sharing jobs and 
working together. It would seem the 
Public Works Department is a real 
success story - a municipal depart­
ment working smoothly, efficiently 
and economically. 

/ attended the Public Works Open 
House and want to make a few per­
sonal comments. 

I don't know much about sewers or 
water meters or street repair equip­
ment, so of course, the time spent 
was a learning experience. But what 
I found most enlightening was meet­
ing and talking to the men. 

There is a definite spirit of team­
work and friendship within the Public 
Works Dept. The men take real pride 
in their work, one evidence of which 
is the way they care for all equip­
ment. They were very eager to show 
their guests around, answer ques­
tions, and explain how they cut 
expenses as much as possible. 

I guess what this all boils down to is 
simply - a group of people working 
and interacting together as well as 
these men do, could only be doing 
the best job possible. And that 
makes me feel very good. 

Editor 

Market Day Co-op is the answer. 
Produce, meat and cheese pur­
chased in quantity at wholesale 
prices and delivered directly to the 
schools from the market ensures 
high quality, (eat right) low prices, 
(save money) and the P.T.O. makes a 
profit of 10% of the total sales, (sup­
port your local P.T.O.). 

Order forms for market day are sent 
home with the students at the 
schools, DuJardin School (District 
13) and Winnebago School, (District 
15). Market Day is open to all, if you 
do not have children attending these 
schools the order forms may be ob­
tained in the school office. If addi­
tional information is needed, other 
than order forms, please contact Su­
zanne Armstrong at 894-1517 for Du­
Jardin School and Harriet Shapiro at 
980-9880 for Winnebago School. 
When the order form is completed 
return it to the school on the day in­
dicated on the form. The day of the 
sale, approximately one week from 
the time the order was due, the food 
is delivered to the school for sorting 
and distributing. The orders are to 

be picked up from 3:00 pm to 4.00 
pm on that day. At this time payment 
is due for the order and all orders are 
subject to sales tax. EVERYTHING 
is 100% guaranteed. 

The feelings from those who use the 
co-op is that the food is better than 
that found in most stores. The pro­
duce and fruit comes directly from 
Chicago's South Water Market. The 
prime and choice meat come from 
one of the nation's finest meat pack­
ers. The cheese is from Wisconsin, 
and the fish is from the Randolph 
Street Market. 

DuJardin's scheduled Market Days 
are February 9, April 6 and hope­
fully late May. Winnebago's sched­
uled Market Days are March 7 and 
May 11th, and please remember, the 
orders must be in the school office 
one week prior to the scheduled 
Market Days. 

Market Days may very well be the 
answers to saving money, eating 
well, nutritional food and supporting 
the local schools in the districts. 

BLOOMINGDALE STATE BANK 
3 Convenient Locations 

13 Drive-in Lanes 
24 Hour Banldng 

We have a daily interest in you'' 

BLOOMINGDALE ST A TE BANK 
114-118 East Lake Street • Bloomingdale, Illinois 60108 

Phone 980-2200 
GLENDALE HEIGHTS BANKING CENTER SPRINGBROOK BANKING CENTER 

310 East Army Trail Road 136 East Lake Street 

Glendale Helgtits, Illinois 60137 Bloomingdale, Illinois 60108 
Member FDIC 



LIBRARY UPDATE 

If you have driven by the corner of 
Fairfield Way and Bloomingdale 
Road recently, you probably were 
greeted by the sound of bulldozers, 
cranes, and large trucks. In July con­
struction began on the new 20,000 
square foot Bloomingdale Public 
Library, located just east of the cur­
rent building. The majority of bids 
have been let and financial analysis 
indicates the project is very close 
to budget. 

Much has been accomplished the 
past several months as concrete 
work for the foundation, basement 
and first floor was completed, as 
well as roughed-in electrical work 
and plumbing lines. Backfill around 
the building and rough grading of 
the parking lot are also finished. 
Laminated wood arches were in­

stalled in mid-November and ma­
sonry work is scheduled to begin 
later in the month. Architect for the 
project. Art JakI, of Art JakI and As­

sociates, Bloomingdale, indicates 
the building should be under roof by 
Christmas, with completion sched­
uled for June, 1982. 

COMMUNITY SERVICE OFFICER 

In the interest of making the most of 
the sworn police officer's time, the 
Village Board recently passed an 
ordinance creating the position of 
Community Service Officer. A CSO 
is essentially a para-professional 
assisting the police department in 
enforcing the Village's ordinances. 

The concept of the, CSO has been 
discussed in Bloomingdale for the 
past two or three years according to 
Police Chief Patrick J . McMahon. In 
September of this year, McMahon 
approached the Village Board to cre­
ate such a position as it would now 
prove a most valuable aid to the de­
partment. 

The CSO is a civilian position re­
quiring a 40-hour CSO Training 
Course. A CSO does not have the 
power to arrest, nor does he carry a 
gun. He is, however, authorized to 

perform duties and functions with 
reference to enforcing the Village 
ordinances as directed by the Chief 
of Police. Such ordinances include 
fire lane regulations, stray animals, 
traffic control, and non-injury acci­
dents on private property, among 
other things. The CSO is also au­
thorized to issue citations, com­
plaints and notices-to-appear on be­
half of the Village. One of the 
primary duties for the CSO at present 
is parking enforcement and control 
at Stratford Square Shopping Cen­
ter, and other areas throughout the 
Village. 

Employing a civilian as a Commun­
ity Service Officer is a tax saving 
device says Chief Patrick McMahon. 
The CSO is actually handling fairly 
routine matters thus freeing the 
sworn officers to handle more seri­
ous matters where their training can 
be utilized. He is paid less than the 
sworn officer, and in fact, revenue 

generated from his parking and ordi­
nance enforcement will help defray 
his salary. 

One Community Service Officer is 
presently employed by the Bloom­
ingdale Police Department - Leonard 
Notz. Lennie has worked for the po­
lice department for 5 years as a 
communications dispatcher. Not 
only has he taken the 40-hour re­
quired course, but he already has 
experience dealing with the resi­
dents and the police officers of the 
Village. 

Both the Village officials and the po­
lice department feel the employ­
ment of Notz as CSO will provide 
the opportunity to perform additional 
services for the public and will prove 
cost effective. The goal for the fu­
ture is to employ one or two more of 
these officers in the department. 



DISTRICT 13 NEWS 
by Brandt G. Crocker, Superintendent School District ni3 

I'd like to talk to you about a subject 
always in our minds today - money. 
A large part of your tax dollar sup­
ports education in Bloomingdale 
and we must be more mindful than 
ever of economics. 

Paving work on the parking lots at 
Westfield and Central Schools was 
completed recently when similiar 
work was done on Day Street and 
Schick Road. By taking bids on work 
for the Village and the School Dis­
trict at the same time, our School 
District saved over $2,000. 

Cooperation with the Park District 
has resulted in saving money on fuel 
for our mowers and snowblowers. 
The Park District's new storage fa­
cility next to Westfield School ena­
bles them to purchase fuel in larger 
quantities. They in turn sell fuel to 
us. Not only do we save money on 
the fuel, but we also save the time 
and gasoline previously used to pick 
up the fuel. 

The help of these two other govern­
ment agencies (Village and Park 
District) is greatly appreciated by 
the School District. By cooperating 
with them we saved school district 
dollars. 

Implementation of recommenda­
tions on an energy survey done last 
year has resulted in savings in elec­
tricity usage in our school buildings. 
This program will be continued on a 
three-year plan. 

Our district, in cooperation with the 
Capital Development Board, the ar­
chitectural firm of Wiss, Janney, 
Elstner & Associates, Inc. and our 
Board of Education attorney is in 
the process of putting together tne 
legal and construction document;,, 
to sue the original architect and 
construction contractor who de­
signed and built Westfield School, 
for recovery of this money. 

We are now working on the second 
phase of correcting these defects. 
For years the roof leaked. Finally, 
we have a new roof. Beginning No­
vember 18, we closed the gymnasi­
um at Westfield so that workmen 
could begin to repair some of the 
damage in the masonry and brick 
walls. The work is expected to be 
completed by the end of Christmas 
vacation. 

Repair of the structural defects at 
Westfield School, including the roof, 
will cost about $200,000, of which 
$40,000 will come from current dis­
trict funds. The remaining $160,000 
has been advanced by the State Ca­
pital Development Board. 

If you have concerns about expendi­
tures, or any other comments re­
garding District #13, 1 would be 
happy to hear them. My telephone 
number is 893-9590. 

WELCOME WAGON UPDATE 

The Bloomingdale Welcome Wagon 
Club has had a busy fall season. 
Some highlights of the year so far 
include participation at September-
fest, a couples' road rally, a pre­
school Halloween party, the annual 
talent auction, and a Ladies' outing 
to Wheaton for its annual Christmas 
walk. 

Meetings are held on the first Tues­
day of each month. The club's ob­
jectives include welcoming new 
people to the Village and providing 
them with social activities, while 
also promoting charitable and civic 
projects for the community. For fur­
ther information please contact Dee 
Ludvigsen, 529-9723. 

Charles Swangren, Central School Principal 
accepts a color-sound camera from Mrs. 
Kathy Budde, President of the Bloomingdale 
Women's Club. The camera will be used with 
Central's video tape system, a gift from their 
PTO last year. Central students Michele Cat-
low and Michael Collado help accept the gift. 

CHURCH DIRECTORY 

Bloomingdale Assembly Of God 893-9682 
Pastor: David A. Tangen 
130 N. Bloomingdale Rd. 
Bloomingdale 

Bloomingdale Alliance Church 893-3066 
Pastor: David Riemenschneider 
260 Glen Ellyn 
Bloomingdale 

Bloomingdale Baptist Church 980-6161 
Pastor: Philip Yntema 
245 Bloomingdale Road 
Bloomingdale 

Bloomingdale Community Church.. 980-6077 
Pastor: Patrick Pazdsiora 
Westfield School (Temporary) 
Bloomingdale 

Christ The Redeemer Lutheran 529-8290 
Pastor: Kenneth A. Stoyer 
241 Army Trail Road 
Bloomingdale 

Indian Lakes Community Church.. 893-2920 
Pastor: Ray E. Stauffer 
Black Hawk School 
Glendale Heights 

St. Isidore Catholic Church 529-3045 
Pastor: Arthur J. Maher 
227 West Army Trail Road 
Bloomingdale 

St. Paul United Church of Christ... 529-6173 
Pastor: James P. Beecken 
First and Washington Streets 
Bloomingdale 



Bloomingdale Homemakers NEW BUSINESS BRIEFS 

BUDDE'S PRINT SHOP OPENS IN BLOOMINGDALE The DuPage County Homemakers 
Extension Association has pub­
lished its program for 1981-82. This 
educational program is available to 
all residents of DuPage County 
through local units. 

There are two Homemakers units in 
Bloomingdale: BLOOMINGDALE 
HOMEMAKERS meet at 12 Noon on 
the 3rd Friday of each month; the 
NORTH DU PAGE EVES HOME-
MAKERS meet at 7:30 P.M. on the 
first Wednesday of each month. 
Both units meet at St. Paul's Church, 
112 First Street, Bloomingdale. 

The lessons and special features for 
the coming year are: Choosing & 
Communicating With Your Physi­
cian; Window Treatments; Christ­
mas In Ireland; Whole Grain Cook­
ery; Irish Customs, Crafts & Cookery; 
Burglary In The Home; Fiber In The 
Diet; Legal Status Of Women; and 
Styles For The Problem Figure. 

Additional Special Interest topics 
will be: Shopping & Food Storage 
For Two; Home Furnishings Semi­
nar; Depression (Telenet); Stress 
(Telenet); Food Processors; Drying 
Foods; Estate Planning (Telenet); 
Basic & Advanced Microwave; Bud­
geting; Three Generations Under 
One Roof; Planning for Retirement; 
and Food Preservation Workshops. 

For further information, please con­
tact Mrs. Ethel Williamson (daytime 
meetings), 529-6140, or Mrs. Adeline 
Dobbins (evening meetings), 529-
5810. 

With a stated commitment to serve 
the people of Bloomingdale and the 
surrounding area. Village resident 
Dale Budde opened "Budde's Print 
Shop" at 159 W. Lake Street on Au­
gust 12. 

"There's a need for someone willing 
to do small printing jobs (100-500 
copies) for groups such as clubs, 
civic and fraternal organizations, as 
well as social and townhome asso­
ciations," said Budde. "I can do print 
jobs for them that will promote and 
sell their organizations." 

But he doesn't stop at printing in his 
quest to totally serve his customers. 
He will very often give his customers 
advice on how to liven up the pro­
motional or educational piece with 
graphics that would not cost the 
customer any more than if it was 
done without the graphics. This kind 
of advice would not come free to 
customers of large, commercial 
printers, said Budde. 

"We're nothing like a commercial 
printer," he emphasizes. "We have 
faster, better service and will help in 
the layout and design of the publica­
tion. And if I can't do a job for you, 
I'll act as a broker and find the per­
son to do the job at the fastest speed 
and the lowest cost." He adds: 
"Sometimes you should shop for 
service and delivery. That is what I 
offer." 

The main theme of his establish­
ment is to "give the customer the 
best service you can." 

"We can print professional-looking 
flyers for a lower cost than commer­
cial printers. And we can give fast 
service, sometimes while you wait if 
you like." 

Dale and his wife, Kathy, live on Sa­
lem Court in Bloomingdale. They 
have lived in the Village for 4 years 
and have two daughters, Jennifer (7) 
and Laura (3V2). Dale serves on the 
Bloomingdale Library Board and 

Kathy is president of the Blooming­
dale Women's Club. 

His interest and devotion to printing 
began years ago when he and his 
brother would operate a little print­
ing press in their basement as a 
hobby. His father runs a print shop 
in Elmhurst, so the busiiness is in 
his blood, so to speak. 

After graduating from Western Illi­
nois University in 1967 with a major 
in Business Administration and a 
minor in Journalism, Dale spent the 
next 14 years working as a business 
manager for various school districts 
in the Chicago area. But he always 
had the feeling that he should strike 
out on his own in the printing busi­
ness. 

"I've seen my dad do well in it and 
have seen the commercial fran­
chises growing and I felt there was a 
need and that it was time to work for 
myself instead of for someone else," 
he said. 

When he got to the point of strik­
ing out on his own, he admits that 
they had thoughts of leaving Bloom­
ingdale and starting over in a new 
place. "But we said to ourselves: 
'we like it here, we don't want to 
leave,' so we said 'let's try it here.'" 

His regular working hours are from 
9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Monday 
through Friday. He has been known 
to work at night and on Saturdays, 
when there is the need, but he feels 
that "my family is important. But if 
we have nothing planned for the 
weekend, I'll be in here on Saturday 
to finish some big jobs at a tirhe 
when there is little distraction. And 
many times I will be delivering fin­
ished products to customers be­
tween 5 and 6 at night." 

Dale Budde calls Bloomingdale "a 
nice, growing community" and looks 
fonward to serving that community. 
"The challenge", he adds, "is to turn 
out the best possible copy and to 
improve it for them (the customers)." 



In these days of chain stores and 
franchises, it's encouraging to find 
an independent who seems to have 
found a secret to success. Bob Lee-
per has recently opened Pik Kwik, a 
traditional supermarket, in Circle 
Center. The Bloomingdale Pik Kwik 
is the fourth supermarket store 
opened by Leeper who got his start 
in a grocery store which once stood 
at the southeast corner of Bloom­
ingdale and Lake Streets. 

The "secret" Leeper has discovered 
is really not all that mysterious. It 
actually comes down to two very im­
portant factors. Quality is first, sel­
ling the best possible merchandise 
for the best possible price. Pik 
Kwik's produce is purchased daily 
from South Water Market by an in­
dividual buyer, not through a middle­
man. The meat comes from only a 
couple packing houses where the 
quality of meat meets Pik Kwik's 
standards. The other factor is having 
dependable employees who take 
pride in what they do - and showing 
them they are appreciated. This 
might account for the friendliness 
and helpful attitude at the Bloom­
ingdale store. 

And the extras - Pik Kwik carries 
generic goods which are stocked on 
the shelves with the brand names. 
There is a fresh bakery section 
which will eventually be expanded. 
Presently the donuts are made from 
scratch as will be the breads, pies 
and rolls after the expansion. Right 
now these items are baked on the 
premises. Party trays can be ordered 
from the deli section which not only 
features many lunchmeats and 
cheeses, but salads as well. And 
after January 1st, beer and wine will 
also be carried in the Bloomingdale 
store. 

Leeper says he chose Bloomingdale 
for his new store because we are a 
growing community. He feels Pik 
Kwik can be a beneficial addition in 
providing tax circulation as well as 
jobs for local residents. 

Next time you need a few groceries, 
stop in Pik Kwik. It's a big store with 
a small store flavor. 

Curl up in your favorite chair with a 
good book and have the satisfaction 
of knowing you saved 20 - 35% on 
the purchase of the book. 

Crown Books, one of the most re­
cent businesses to open at Spring-
brook Shopping Center, sells every­
thing in the store at discount prices. 
The hard cover books are 20% off 
the list price and paperback books 
are 10% off. All books that are on 
the New York Times Best Seller List 
(this list changes every Saturday) are 
discounted 35% for hard cover and 
25% for paperbacks. Over 75 selec­
tions of magazines at 10% off the 
listed price, as well as 1982 calen­
dars at the same discount are avail­
able. There are many bargain books 
for as low as $1.00. 

Joyce Thomas, the store manager, 
receives shipments twice a week, 
continually restocking the shelves 
which contain over 10,000 titles. 
Joyce stressed that one of the own­
ers' policies is that the books are 
placed on the shelf cover showing, 
not binding only. The two reasons 
being, the customer will not get a 
stiff neck trying to read the titles 
sideways, and the authors spend a 
great sum of money having their 
covers printed for their books and 
they should be displayed. Numerous 
books are known by their cover and 
not just the title. 

The variety of books is large, from 
Antiques to Zoology, with thousands 
of subjects in-between. All the best 
sellers, many reference books, cook­
books, travel, child care, health, non-
fiction and all the newly released, as 
well as many of the older popular 
books, are all available at Crown 
Books, at the discount prices. 

Pre-readers and young readers have 
a vast assortment of popular titles 
to choose from. The more exper­
ienced reader will find Judy Blume, 
the Narnia series, the Adventure 

series. Black Stallion books and the 
Encyclopedia Brown series, to name 
a few. Most of these books are pa­
perback, however, the newly re­
leased books, such as Tiger Eyes, 
Judy Blume and Light in the Attic, 
Shel Silverstein that have not been 
published in paperback are avail­
able. 

Crown Books have expanded their 
hours, they are open every day, to 
accommodate the Christmas shop­
pers, and what better gift idea than 
a good book, to give or receive???? 

CPAftflERGER 
The CPA firms of Kirkby, Fitzgerald, 
Rynell & Floyd, located in Bloom­
ingdale, and Burkett & Associates, 
Ltd., located in Aurora and Streator, 
are pleased to announce their mer­
ger, effective January 1,1982. 

The new firm name will be Kirkby, 
Fitzgerald, Rynell, Floyd & Burkett. 
They will maintain all three offices 
to serve respective clientele at each 
location. 

The firm's services consist of ac­
counting and audited financial state­
ments, individual and business tax 
consulting and tax return prepara­
tion, as well as management con­
sulting and financial planning for 
individuals and businesses. 

"Compair© wottlh m©„. 
Before you pay your next 
Auto or Homeowners Premium" 

i m m BEEmm 
529-01M 

State Farm Insurance Companies 
Home Offices: Bloomington, IL 



THE TAXPAYER'S CORNER 
THE SALES TAX DEDUCTION TRAP 

by Donald McLean CPA 

Most taxpayers in our community are eligible to file tfie "long form" 1040 eacfi 
year. Eacfi taxpayer, who files this return, is entitled to a sales tax deduction. 
Recognizing this, the government continues to confuse the issue in an appar­
ent attempt to have taxpayers understate the deduction for this tax on the 
Schedule of Itemized Deductions. The optional sales tax tables published in 
the annual tax package mailed out by IRS have decreased the "standard de­
duction" for a family of four with adjusted gross income of $30,000 from $397 
in 1978 to $377 in 1980. Apparently, they feel that "middle class" Americans 
are spending less for food, clothing and other "luxuries". They obviously buy 
these luxuries in stores unknown to most of us. 

You, or the accountant who prepares your return, must read the small print 
explaining the footnotes attached to the optional sales tax tables which are 
included in your annual tax package. They specify you may increase the de­
duction if any of the following factors exist: 

a) You had non-taxable income (such as social security benefits, long-term 
capital gain exclusions, Municipal interest, etc.). 

b) You purchased an automobile, boat or motorhome or materials for con­
struction of a new home or room addition on which you identify the taxes 
paid. 

c) You live in Cook, DuPage or another collar County of Chicago, which 
assesses a local tax greater than the State average. (Most Counties levy a 1 
percent tax with 4 percent going to the State. Cook County levies 2 percent 
and DuPage County 1.25 percent.) Consequently, for income spent while a 
resident of Cook County you are entitled to a 20 percent greater deduction 
than that shown on the optional table. DuPage County residents are en­
titled to an additional five percent deduction. 

The motto of our firm "there are no small taxpayers" applies to this deduc­
tion. The sales tax deduction, though not as important as your real estate 
taxes or mortgage interest is still worth the effort required to maximize. Con­
sequently, we recommend that the taxpayer pay for as many items which are 
subject to the tax, by check or charge card as possible and develop a detail 
recap at year end of the amount spent. In this way, they can compute the act­
ual sales tax paid and in nine out of ten cases this will be substantially 
more than allowed by the chart. If you choose to do this, at least remember to 
read the fine print of the footnotes attached to the optional sales tax table 
when filing your return. 

TAX TIPS FROM LIBRARY 

With the new Economic Recovery 
Tax Act in effect, your year-end tax 
planning strategy is especially im­
portant in saving you tax dollars. 
You'll find detailed descriptions of 
revisions in tax law, as well as tips 
on how to apply them, in the Pren­
tice-Hall Tax Guide and related ma­
terials available in the Bloomingdale 
Library. These materials give con­

cise explanations of Individual Re­
tirement Accounts, business incen­
tive provisions, estate and gift taxes, 
and more. The library also has the 
two-volume set: Federal Revenue 
Forms, a comprehensive collection 
of forms issued by the IRS. You are 
welcome to photocopy up to five 
pages of any reference material at 
no charge. 

LANDSCAPEDAT LAST 

The Wastewater Treatment Plant on 
Glen Ellyn Road was landscaped 
during the month of October. The 
Village had asked for revised pro­
posals on the original landscaping 
bids submitted in order to accom­
modate a greater density of screen­
ing and the extension of the work 
along Glen Ellyn Road in front of the 
Public Works garage. 

Frank's Landscaping submitted the 
lowest bid and had the work done 
within three weeks. The Village 
Board is presently looking into the 
possibility of sodding that entire 
area next year in an effort to make it 
more aesthetically pleasing. 

At Family Service Association 
of DuPage, 402 W. Liberty Drive 
in Wheaton, professional help 
is available through six service 
programs for specific personal 
or family problems. 

Call 682-180Z 

ECON-O-MART 
HQS. Ridge Road 

Look for: 
Purina Chows • Morton Salt • 
Moore Paints • Pioneer • Rivera 
• Pepsi • Colgate • Planters 
• Durkee Spices • Motor Craft 
• Heinz • P&G • Kendall • 
Smuckers • HTG • Vigoro • 
Bolens • M&M Mars • Hunt-Wes­
son • STP • Holsum • 7-Up • 
Coca-Cola • La Rossa •'Spinney 
Run Milk • Ray-O-Vac • Hitachi _̂  
• Hoover • Toshiba • Dee-Cee« 
Jeans • Pampers • Venice-Maid'| 
• and crowded with 12,000 other V 



by Paul Greening 

I am pleased to report several activ­
ities which you the citizens of 
Bloomingdale helped to make so 
successful. 

Tootsie Roll Drive 

I am happy to report that we raised 
over $2200 from our Tootsie Roll 
Drive held on Halloween weekend. 
After deducting expenses and the 
10% to the state council, the bal­
ance will be given to IVIarklund Home 
in Bloomingdale and the Bartlett 
Learning Care Center in Bartlett. 
Statewide, the Knights of Columbus 
raised over $1,000,000 to help the 
mentally retarded. Organizations 

Thomas Rfleilon Council 7254 

Knights of Co lumbus , Paul Greening 
and Don Lively pose with iViayor Tenuto 
after receiving Proclamation declaring 
Halloween Weekend to be dedicated to 
helping the mentally retarded. 

The Bloomingdale Women's Club 
8th Annual Fashion Show, "Carnival 
of Fashions", will be held on Satur­
day, April 24, 1982 at Indian Lakes 
Resort Hotel. Cocktails will begin at 
11:00 am and lunch will be served at 
noon. "Carnival of Fashions" will 
feature women's fashions from Pad-
dor's of Stratford Square and men's 
fashions from Paul Paoletti's of 
Springbrook Center in Blooming­
dale. Ticket reservations will be 
accepted beginning on January 15, 
1982 by calling Ann Hatt 980-0208 or 
Pat IVIaxwell 893-5169. The tickets 
are $15.00 per person. The proceeds 
of the show will be donated to the 
Marklund Home in Bloomingdale. 

1 • i -^^ f ) ' 

Brenda, resident of Marklund Home happily 
reaches for Tootsie Roll canister and hat 
offered her by Don Lively and Paul Greening. 

wishing to assist us in this worthy 
effort, please contact me at 894-7308 
any evening. We welcome your as­
sistance in next year's drive. 

Allen Howell Fund 
I regret to say that at last report Al­
len Howell is still confined to a nurs­
ing home where he continues to 
undergo treatment. To date we have 
received over $500 from people who 
identify with the plight of this family. 
Our thanks to all of you who have 
contributed so generously. Contri­
butions may be mailed to "Allen 
Howell Fund, P.O. Box 91, Bloom­
ingdale, IL 60108." 

Las Vegas Night 
The dice rolled and the black jack 
turned up often at our Las Vegas 
Night held at St. Isidore's on Novem­
ber 14th. Proceeds from this event 
will help us in sponsoring such ac­
tivities as Christmas gifts for Mark­
lund Home and the Bartlett Learning 
Care Center, teen club programs for 
both St. Isidore's and Resurrection 
parishes, and the Newman Clubs on 
campuses throughout the state. 

On Sunday afternoon December 
20th beginning at 1 PM council 
members and their families are in­
vited to attend the Christmas Party 
including Santa Claus and a bag of 
treats for all kids under 99. The fes­
tivities will be held at Resurrection 
Parish Hall, Army Trail Rd. and 
Route 59. 

May the spirit of Christmas - the 
spirit of giving unselfishly and com­
pletely to others - permeate all of us 
at this time and throughout 1982. 
That is our wish from the Thomas 
Merton Council. Merry Christmas! 

DID YOU QUIT? 
Are you a success story from the 
1980 Great American Smokeout in 
DuPage County? 

If you quit smoking as a result of 
this American Cancer Society event, 
you're invited to contact the Society 
and get a handsome "I Quit" button, 
according to Eugene Siegel, M.D., 
Captain of the Great American 
Smokeout. 

A survey conducted after the 1980 
Great American Smokeout showed 
that about 5 million cigarette smo­
kers did not smoke at all on the day 
of the Smokeout and about 2.2 mil­
lion cigarette smokers were still not 
smoking 1 to 10 days later. Dr. Siegel 
said, "We'd like to reward those who 
are still not smoking." 

"One thing the Smokeout does is 
show smokers they CAN 'get the 
pack off their back' for one day at a 
time," he added. 

Ex-smokers can also call 469-3011 
for buttons. 



NATIONAL HONOR FOR 
LAKE PARK STUDENT 

Lynn Beckerman, 178 Lockwood 
Lane, has won a national award for 
her work in Illinois history. Lynn is a 
student at Lake Park High School. 

Lynn's entry in National History Day 
was a model of the archeological 
site where she dug at Kampsville, 
Illinois during the summers of 1980 
and 1981. The Kampsville dig is 
sponsored by Northwestern Univers­
ity Foundation for Illinois Archeol­
ogy. An article on the project will 
appear in Early Man, Northwestern's 
history journal. 

To win, nationally, Lynn answered 
questions by three judges about her 
project. One of the judges repre­
sented The Smithsonian Institute 
and another NASA. The judging took 
place at the University of Maryland 
in College Park, Maryland. 

Lynn's mother accompanied her to 
College Park. Mrs. Beckerman also 
takes part in the annual dig at 
Kampsville. Sponsor for local partic­
ipants in the dig and in the contest 
is T.J. Perkins of Bloomingdale, who 
teaches social studies at Westfield 
School. 
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Warmest Holiday greetings to our 
friends in the community. Because 
of you, the 100 handicapped chil­
dren of Marklund Home, the staff 
and the parents of the children look 
back upon 1981 with happy memor­
ies and look fonward to 1982 with 
encouragement and joy. 

We invite you to our annual Open 
House on Sunday, December 13th -
1 pm to 5 pm. The MM Foundation 
is having a small stocking stuffer 
bazaar in our Lobby on that day. 

On February 7, 1982 we will be 
having our first Silent Auction at the 
Elmhurst Country Club at 12:30 pm. 
This is also a brunch. We still need 
items to auction. If you are free to 
help us, please call Cathy Collie at 
529-2871. 

"Volunteering is one of the nicest 
things I do for myself" said Sue Car-
gill, a long-time volunteer at Mark­
lund Home. We heartily invite you to 
tour Marklund Home, meet the chil­
dren, and consider volunteering in 
any capacity. 

1982 presents uncertainty for all of 
us as we try to find financial assis­
tance for the children's medical 
needs. We are deeply grateful to 
groups like the Bloomingdale Wo­
men's Club for their steadfast com­
passion and help for the children. 

Children at IMarkiund Home receive not oniy 
excellent medical care, but a great deal of 
love and affection from workers and volun­
teers too. 

They have voted to donate the pro­
ceeds of their 8th annual Fashion 
Show to the children at Marklund 
Home. The Fashion Show will be 
held on Saturday, April 24,1982. 

For newcomers to Bloomingdale, 
we extend a sincere welcome to one 
of the finest family-oriented and 
pleasant communities in the U.S. 
We hope you will feel comfortable in 
getting acquainted with Marklund 
Home. We serve 100 handicapped 
children who live at Marklund Home. 
The home is 27 years old. We have a 
State-approved Special Education 
School on-site, a State certified 
nurses aide training program, a 
social program for the children 
through the volunteers, and 24 hour 
nursing service. We are happy to 
tour groups and individuals as we 
feel that meeting the children is an 
unforgettable experience producing 
lasting friends. 

PACK #57 SAYS THANKS! 

Cub Scout Pack 57 would like to ex­
tend its gratitude and appreciation 
to all the businesses and associa­
tions whose contributions helped to 
make our Candlelight Bowl such a 
success. Also a very special thank 
you goes to Mrs. Pat Mendygral for 
all her hard work and effort in bring­
ing it all together. 

Also, a big tharik you to all the resi­
dents of Bloomingdale, families, 

and friends of our Cub Scouts who 
purchased Christmas wreaths. All 
the boys worked very hard and will 
share in the joy whenever they see 
one of the wreaths displayed. 



m 
by Richard E. Haberstich, Acting Director of Building & Zoning 

STRATFORD MALL 
The following are under construc­
tion: 

His & Hers Alterations - Alterations 
Phoenix Jewelry • Gift Jewelry 
I Natural Cosmetics - Cosmetics 
O'Connor and Goldberg -

Shoe Store 
Overland Trading - Shoe Store 

The following opened recently: 
So-Fro - Fabrics 
Paddors - Women's Apparel 
Tick Took - Clock Gift Shop 
Brooks Fashions -

Women's Apparel 
Fudge House - Fudge & Candy 
In Bath-Bath Boutique 
LaBelle Swim Wear - Clothing 
Christian Bernard - Jewelry 
The Earring Tree - Costume Jewelry 
SchatHer's Soup £ Salad -

Restaurant 
Walgreens - Retail Drug Store 
Two Plus Two - Gift Jewelry 

Richard E. Haberstich 

IN OTHER AREAS OF THE VILLAGE 
Springbrook Shopping Center 
(Opened Recently) 

(Won Cher Boutique - Children's 
Clothes, infant to size 6x, 
boys to size 7 

Naked Furniture -
Unfinished Furniture 

Crown Books - Retail Book Store 

Circle Center (Opened Recently) 
Pik Kwik - Grocery Store 

Around Stratford (Opened Recently) 
Red Lobster - Restaurant 

Army Trail Road 
Toys "R" Us-Toy Store 

Army Trail Road 

Under Construction 
Burger King - Fast Food Restaurant 

Stratford Drive 

• Do not use garbage disposals except at the 
end of cooking or clean-up periods or when 
full. Whenever possible, don't use the disposal 
at all; compost vegetable peelings for your gar­
den or put them in the garbage can. 

• Take shorter showers. Unless a shower 
lasts seven minutes or less, bathing in the tub 
wil l use less water and wil l conserve energy. 
A kitchen timer is a useful bathroom acces­
sory. The "Navy" shower - use water to get 
wet, turn off water while lathering, turn on 
water to rinse - uses the least water. The 
amount of water used in tub-shower is easily 
determined by closing the drain during the 
shower. 

• W h e n filling the tub, don't let water run 
down the drain until it gets hot. Instead, close 
the drain before turning on the faucet. The 
water wil l soon be hot and the temperature can 
be adjusted later as the tub fills. 
• Use only the minimum water to cook foods; 
flavor and food value may be wasted along 
with water. 

• Run an automatic dishwasher only with full 
loads. Do not prewash dishes unless neces­
sary. To save energy, turn the dishwasher off 
at the start of the dry cycle, open the door, and 
let the dishes air-dry. 

• Do not use the extra-long prewash and 
scrub cycles on the dishwasher unless abso­
lutely necessary. 

• Run clothes washers only with a full load 
unless a reduced fill setting is available. Use 
"warm" or "cold" settings if possible. 

• Do not let faucets run for washing or rins­
ing. Always fill a container with water for this 
purpose or use the sink by stoppering the 
drain. 

• Don't use the toilet simply to flush away fa­
cial tissues, paper, and other similar solid and 
liquid wastes (using a wastepaper basket is a 
lot cheaper). 

• "Recycle" the water used to cook vegetables 
by using it in soups to add flavor and nu­
trients. 



PARK DISTRICT NEWS "WHAT DO 
The Bloomingdale Park District is 
excited about its Winter Programs 
and we hope after reading our new 
Schedule you are too. Something 
new has been added and this is our 
"Adventure Series." This series ena­
bles us to bring a greater range of 
classes to both youth and adults. 
Some examples are: Chess, Elec­
tronics, Weaving, Computer Fun, 
and many more. In addition to these, 
we will be running our regular 
classes: Ballet, Gymnastics, Pre­
school, etc. 

Reaction to our Museum Workshops 
was so positive, we will be conduct­
ing another series featuring: Spring 
Centerpiece, Fresh and Dry Flower 
Arranging and more. 

For the third year, we will be having 
a Boy's Basketball League (Grades 
3-8). Each year this program gets 
bigger and we expect our biggest 
year ever. An added bonus is the use 
of our very own gymnasium. 

Remember, our gym facility will be 
open daily over the holidays. So, if 
your children have too much energy, 
bring them over to our game room 
and gym. Call the Park office for 
open gym hours. Phone 529-3650. 

If you haven't registered yet, do so 
now. Registration began December 
14. Classes for Winter I begin Jan­
uary 11. 

The Museum will be exhibiting Dolls, 
Christmas Art from Around the 
World, and a colliection of Army 
trucks and tanks World War II Va­
riety. Call the Park District office for 
times and special viewings. 

The restoration of Bloomingdale's 
Old Town has run into definite con­
flict. On the one hand, we are try­
ing to develop the Old Town area, 
restoring old buildings and building 
new structures following certain cri­
teria for the "old" look. Yet the His­
torical Society has been asked to re­
move all of Bloomingdale's histor­
ical artifacts from the Museum. Now 
what better place for an historical 
museum than in the middle of the 
Old Town area in one of the Village's 
oldest structures? 

Jo Ellen Iden 
114 N. Maple 

The Park District applaudes the ef­
forts of the Viilage and Old Town 
Commission on the commercial de­
velopment in the Old Town area. It 
is truly a sign of progress, growth 
and changing times in Blooming­
dale. The Park District feels that 
operating a museum with changing 
displays and being open on a regular 
basis each month will not only pro­
vide district residents with the op­
portunity to view many different and 
changing exhibits, but will also pro­
vide a benefit to the commercial 
areas of Old Town and their cus­
tomers. 

Thomas lovern 
Park District Director 

Why haven't they installed light 
poles around Schick and Gary, also 
Wheaton Rd.? It's so dark around 
Stratford Square. There would be 
less accidents and more shoppers 
out there if it were lit properly. 

Name withheld by request 

The street lights along Wheaton and 
Schick and on the entrances to 
Stratford are scheduled to be com­
pleted in January, 1982. Problems 
with the light poles several months 
ago have resulted in delays in get­
ting the light system completed. 
Eighteen additional lights have re­
cently been installed around Strat­
ford Square. 

Daniel C. Wennerholm 
Village Engineer 

Since our Park District supposedly 
doesn't have the funds to maintain 
the baseball fields for the children 
and sees fit to cancel a class, which 
in their eyes is too small, how can 
the poor Park District possibly afford 
$7,000 for a fireworks display - es­
pecially when we understand Strat­
ford Square offered to do this for 
$2,000? 

Name withheld by request 

Maintenance of Park District base­
ball fields does not rely solely on 
money. Time available, weather, 
staffing, and physical condition of 
each field play an important part in 
getting the fields into "playable con­
dition." Unfortunately, this year all 
factors were on the negative side. 

Each year the staff reviews the pas 

Each year the staff reviews the past 
year's classes. Many factors enter 
into this evaluation, i.e. attendance, 
teacher effectiveness and coopera­
tion, space, etc. When a class falls 
below the minimum set by either the 
Park District or teacher, it will be 
evaluated. On this evaluation some 
classes are cancelled. 

Lastly, Stratford Square never con­
tacted us about a $2,000 donation. 
We heard the Mall was thinking 
about having fireworks and we went 
to them, trying to consolidate ef­
forts, but they never got back to us 
regarding this and their own plans 
were scratched. 

Thomas Lovern 
Park District Director 

What's the status of Cable TV in 
Bloomingdale? We haven't heard 
anything in quite awhile. 

Name withheld by request. 

The Cable TV Consortium consisting 
of Bloomingdale, Roselle, Itasca, 
Carol Stream and Wood Dale is re­
viewing the final draft of the fran­
chise agreement with Metrovision. 
Among the many divisions of this 
agreement to be settled on are -
various services available, the con-



YOU THINK?" 
struction schedule, service call pro­
cedures, and the rights of the sub­
scribers. If the final negotiations run 
smoothly the earliest possible date 
for beginning hook-ups is August or 
September, 1982. Total completion 
of the project will be approximately 
two years from the first hook-ups. 

The light in the shopping center on 
Circle and Lake St. has made it eas­
ier to get out onto Lake St., but now 
they have posted signs not to cut 
through this area. I think this is terri­
ble. Why don't they post signs when 
the traffic is bad to let folks use the 
shopping area? 

Mrs. Bertha Brosche 
191 Hillcrest Terrace 

During this coming Winter, we will 
be investigating the feasibility of 
widening Circle to provide a separ­
ate left turn lane at Lake Street to 
alleviate some of the traffic backup 
on Circle. 

In regard to the use of private pro­
perty (The Circle Shopping Center), 

the owner of this property does not 
wish to have by-pass traffic using 
the parking area. This parking lot 
and entrance drives were con­
structed for access to the shopping 
center and not to alleviate other 
problems. 

Daniel Wennerholm 
Village Engineer 

The Springbrook area is very attrac­
tive, but what about the single fam­
ily homes on the south side of Lake 
SL from Prairie to Euclid? One of the 
houses has been converted into of­
fice space, what about the others? 

Name withheld by request. 

Allen Kracower, the Viilage Planner, 
advises me that all of the Lake St. 
properties in Bloomingdale would 
possibly become some type of busi­
ness use. The area in question 
would be referred to as a transition 
area. This means these properties 
would be considered on a case by 

case basis for light professional of­
fice type business. This type of use 
might be the most appropriate to 
buffer the remaining residential area 
from heavy commercial use in the 
area and the heavy noise and traffic 
from Lake St. 

Richard E. Haberstich 
Acting Director 

of Building and Zoning 

What can be done about the terrible 
smell at the sewer plant on Edge-
water and Glen Ellyn Roads? It 
makes our homes smell awful dur­
ing Spring and Fall when the win­
dows are open. 

Name withheld by request. 

The Public Works Dept. asks that 
residents jot down the phone num­
ber for the Wastewater Treatment 
Plant as it's not listed in the phone 
book, nor is it available from Direc­
tory Assistance (529-5861). In the fu­
ture please call with any odor com­
plaints. 

Editor 

OPINION FEA TURE 
Please tell us if you have any suggestions or questions for your Village. What you think is important to us. Write your thoughts 

below, then detach and mail to "What Do You Think," Village of Bloomingdale, 201 8. Bloomingdale Rd., Bloomingdale, IL 60108. 
No unsigned submissions will be considered. The ALMANAC reserves the right to reprint all or part of the submission depending 
upon length. We do, however, try to retain the gist of the query. 

My thoughts are as follows: 

Name Address 

Print my name: Yes No 
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BLOOMINGDALE 
BUSINESS 
DIRECTORY 

ACCOUNTANTS 
Donald McLean & Co., Chtd. 
Certified Public Accountant 
181 S. Bloomingdale Road 
980-7600 

ACCOUNTANTS 
Schoen, Coyle & Co. 
Certified Public Accountants 
107 South Bloomingdale Road 
980-4121 

ATTORNEYS AT LAW 
Jakala, Knechtel, Valentino, Demeur 
& Dallas 
130 N. Bloomingdale Rd., Suite 104 
893-9132 
Chicago Off: 20 N. Wacker Dr. 726-5342 

CARPET CLEANER 
Sansone Carpet, Drapery 

and Upholstery Cleaners 
312 Edgewater Drive 
893-4010 

CHIROPRACTOR 
Bloomingdale Chiropractic Clinic 
Dr. James Dean 
181 S. Bloomingdale Rd. 
980-5460 

CHIROPRACTOR 
Keller Chiropractic Clinic 
220 E. Lake Street 
980-6555 Hours by Appointment 
Total Health Care Facility 

CLEANING SERVICE 
"MAIDS ON TIME!" 
Apts., Condos, Homes & Offices. 
Satisfaction guaranteed 529-0376 
Reasonable rates - You Buy Our Time! 

DENTIST 
Robert Meyers, D.D.S. 
201 E. Army Trail Rd. 
893-4650 
Office Hours by Appointment 

DENTIST 
James Paradowski, D.D.S. 
255 E.Lake Street 
529-7130 
Office Hours by Appointment 

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR 
Otto Electric, Inc. 
132 W.Lake Street 
980-9085 
Residential • Commercial • Industrial 

FINANCIAL PLANNING 
Herb Demmel 
216 Circle Avenue 
893-3690 
Also Investment & Tax Planning 

GENERAL MERCHANDISE 
Econ-O-Mart 
110 Ridge Road 
529-5490 
You're invited to browse and save. 

HARDWARE 
Warnimont's True Value Hardware 
23 W. 745 Lake Street 
529-3030 
Comm. Edison Bulb Service 

HEATING 
C & S Heating and Air Conditioning 
24 Hour Emergency Service 
351-1200 
Furnaces • Heat Pumps • Humidifiers 

INSURANCE 
Allstate Insurance Company 
185 E.Lake Street 
351-8175 
Auto • Home • Life • Business 

INSURANCE 
Farmer's Insurance Group 
Larry Zidek Agency 
135 S. Bloomingdale Road 
893-1900 

MAGIC - GIFTS • NOVELITIES 
Magique 
159 West Lake Street 
980-4980 
Good deals in laughs and smiles 

NEWSPAPER 
The Daily Journal 
362 8. Schmale Road 
653-1100 
DuPage County's Only Daily Newspaper 

NURSING HOME 
Applewood Manor Convalescent Center 
275 Army Trail Road 
893-9616 
"Let our family help yours" 

OFFICE SPACE 
Clover-Leaf Executive Centers 
400 W.Lake Street and 
201 E. Army Trail Road 
529-6000 & 893-1000 

PHARMACY 
Bloomingdale Pharmacy 
Bloomingdale & Schick Roads 
980-9198 or 980-9199 
Free Prescription Delivery 

PIZZA 
Cuzin's Pizza 
272 Glen Ellyn Road 893-1717 
Sun. thru Thurs. 4:00 PM to 11:00 PM 
Fri.and Sat. 'til 1:00 AM 

PRINTING 
Budde's Print Shop 
159 West Lake Street 
894-4009 
Let Us hAake You Look Good In Print 

SECRETARIAL SERVICE 
Western DuPage Secretarial Service Inc. 
109 Fairfield Way — Suite 106 
893-9340 
Exec. Typing & Word Processing Service 

VETERINARIANS 
Bloomingdale Animal Hospital 
Drs. Borman, Olson & Page 
290 Glen Ellyn Road 
893-4330 


